
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING                            
PROPOSED CHANGES TO SCHEDULE NEM, “NET ENERGY 
METERING FOR RENEWABLE ELECTRICAL GENERATION 

FACILITIES”, ELECTRIC RULE 22 “DISTRIBUTED 
GENERATION FACILITIES INTERCONNECTION AND 

PROPOSED SCHEDULE SELF-GEN, “SELF-GENERATION 
PROGRAM FOR RENEWABLE ELECTRICAL               

GENERATION FACILITIES 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City Council of the City of Riverside (the City) will 
conduct a virtual and in-person public hearing to consider proposed changes to 
Schedule NEM, “Net Energy Metering for Renewable Electrical Generation Facilities”, 
Electric Rule 22 “Distributed Generation Facilities Interconnection”, and the proposed 
Schedule Self-Gen, “Self-Generation Program for Renewable Electrical Generation 
Facilities”.  The proposed changes do not include any rate increases.  The proposed 
changes to Schedule NEM include closing the current Net Energy Metering program to 
new applications as of November 1, 2022.  The proposed changes to Electric Rule 22 
include changes consistent with the proposed Self-Generation Program. The proposed 
Schedule Self-Gen establishes a new Self-Generation Program for customers installing 
qualifying renewable electric generation facilities effective November 1, 2022.  
 
The Public Hearing will be held by the City Council on the following date: 
 

DATE:  Tuesday, May 10, 2022  
TIME:   3:00 p.m., or as soon thereafter as may be heard 
LOCATION: Art Pick Council Chamber, 3900 Main Street, Riverside, CA 92522 

View live Webcast at www.RiversideCa.gov/Meeting 
Live feed with open captions for hearing impaired at:  
www.WatchRiverside.com. 
To listen to the meeting live and provide public comment on the day 
of hearing, call (669) 900-6833 and enter Meeting ID: 926 9699 1265. 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
All interested persons wishing to comment on the proposed changes may either appear 
in person at the public hearing or call the number above.  Written comments must be 
received prior to the hearing by mail to City Clerk, City Hall, 3900 Main Street, Riverside, 
CA 92522, or email City Clerk@riversideca.gov.  Comments via the eComment feature at 
www.riversideca.gov/meeting may be submitted until 11 a.m. on Tuesday, May 10, 2022. 
 
Further details are available at the Riverside Public Utilities (RPU) website at: 
https://aquarius.riversideca.gov/clerkdb/0/doc/343077/Page1.aspx  or 
www.riversideca.gov/press/self-generation-changes. If you have any questions, please 
contact Customer Service at 951-782-0330 or email SelfGeneration@Riversideca.gov. 
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EN ESPAÑOL:  Para recibir una copia de este anuncio en español, por favor llámenos al 
951-782-0330. 
 
How to save on your electric and water bill?  
 
RPU offers many residential and commercial programs designed to help you save money 
by conserving electricity and water.  Learn more about our assistance programs, off-peak 
pricing, or upgrades by visiting our website at www.RiversidePublicUtilities.com/Rebates.  
 
 

 
__________________________________ 
DONESIA GAUSE, MMC  
City Clerk of the City of Riverside 

 
Dated and Published: April 25, 2022 and May 2, 2022 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


